Our Case Number: ABP-307652-20

Bord
Pleanala

Date: 26th May 2022

Re: Construction of the Boyne Greenway, pedestrian and cycleway linking Drogheda Town in Co. Louth |
to Morington Village in Co. Meath
Townlands at Ship Strest in Drogheda, Co. Louth to Mornington Village in Co. Meath

Dear Madam,
An Bord Pleanala has received your recent submission in relation to the above mentioned proposed
development and will take it into consideration in its determination of the matter.

Please note that the proposed development shall not be carried out unless the Board has approved it
with or without modifications.

if you have any queries in relation to the matter please contact the undersigned officer of the Board,

Please quote the above mentioned An Bord Pleandla reference number in any correspondence or
telephone contact with the Board.

Yours faithfully,

A e

Kieran Somers 7
Executive Officer
Direct Line: 01-8737250
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An Bord Pleanala
64 Marlborough Street
Dublin 1

Date 17 May 2022

Re: An Bord Pleanala No: 307652.20

Dear Sirs/Madam,

This Is an addendum to my original submission. Predication by Meath County Council of
a minimum of 900-100 people per day would cause issues locally and personally. If the
Greenway goes ahead, my home would be approximately 13 feet from the Greenway
users which is an invasion of my privacy.

Safety- The number of people will cause concerns for me in relation to my personal
safety.

Security - My home is very close to the Road and a lot of passers-by will invade by
privacy and anxiety on security,

My home- The road | live on along the proposed route is presently extremely busy,
buses passing every 10 minutes and heavy traffic from 8am — 6pm daily. The noise at the
moment is very loud and it surely will be worse if the Greenway goes ahead.

Litter- As expected because of increase of users to the proposed Greenway, there will
be inevitably be litter all along the road and possibly be thrown in to my garden.

Parking- Meath County Council have stated they will not be providing parking at the
Tower Cross area, this will impinge on private parking area and block the road as
happened during the pandemic.



Public convenience - There are no toilet facilities in the Tower Cross area. During the
pandemic, because of increased traffic and people in our local area the Crook Road and
Tower Road were very busy and cansequently the Sand Dunes and other areas were
used by the public to relieve themselves! How much worse will this be if the Greenway
goes ahead!

In conclusion, | hope An Bord Pleanala will consider mu concerns about the proposed

Greenway. | have lived here for 30 years and the Greenway would present great
difficulty for my peace of mind and wellbeing.

Yours faithfully,



